# **IVTU AGENDA**

Associated Students 2/5/13, **6550 Pardall** 

Isla Vista Recorded by: Alex Garcia

**CALL TO ORDER**: Samir Azizi, CHAIR

### A. MEETING BUSINESS

### 1 Roll Call (Pre-entered Names)

Name	Note:	Name	Note:
		Grace Esslinger	
Samir Azizi		Aaron Jones	
Alexander Maitan		Hannah Pierce	
Noelle Hensler		Tyler Washington	
Jenny Tran		Miranda Penaloza	

# **B. PUBLIC FORUM**

- a Announcements/Information/Introductions
  - Tyler- senate group project in the works- making an interactive kiosk with info about all restaurants, AS affiliated groups in IV, for visitors or people in IV. Will send email with more info.
    - -Rhandy- we already own one in IV. So we can adapt this idea to what is already there
  - Norma- Annual Conference for IDEAS next Saturday- Need volunteers-
    - -Will be bringing 150-200 high school students to UCSB.
    - -Will post link on the Facebook page.
  - Alex- Needs extra time- might resign from position.
- b Request to have item added to today's agenda

#### C. REPORTS

### C-1. Advisor's Report- N/A

### C-2. Executive Officer's Report

- Alexander Maitan on supplies for Feb 14th event \* Supplies are ready.
- Noelle Hensler on booking the IV Theater- haven't gotten pricing for it.

### C-3. Group Project

#### D. ACCEPTANCE of AGENDA

# E. ACCEPTANCE of ACTION SUMMARY/MINUTES

# **E-1.** Approval of our Action Summary/Minutes from 1/29/13

MOTION/SECOND: Maitan/Pierce

Motion to approve last meeting's minutes.

ACTION: Vote: ALL to APPROVE

### F. ACTION ITEMS

#### F-1 Old Business:

- Graffiti tag issue- Alex cleaned it off.
- Petition Platler to Pay
  - -Samir- Hannah Pierce created a petition on change.org to petition Platler to pay. We are hoping to get more signatures- now have 315 signatures.
  - Norma- Friend pledged to get 500 signatures.
  - Meeting with tenants on Thursday to talk about taking legal action against Matt.
  - Primary goal- not to hurt the landlord but to help the families that are in need.
  - Alex- helping the families and helping the students are our priorities.
  - Hannah- should we include Platler's other properties where he has evicted before?
  - Samir- we are only using Platlers name and the name of the company.
  - -Hannah- we need to make class announcements to raise awareness.
- Next Protest date
  - Saturday Feb. 9th from 2-5pm. Need to advertise for it.
  - Alex- Pamphlets should include the name of his company. Perhaps we should create a list of all the properties that he works with.

- -Hilary- you could look at these patterns of different companies he works with and hook up with people in other cities who are also being affected by Platler.
- Hilary- for Ordinance 4444 we had a town hall meeting- targeted the Latino community members to educate them about what was going on so it could be a future project for IVTU.
- Media coverage.
- House numbering
  - -Samir- emailed Esther and sent the request to Public Works.

### F-2 New Business

- Evictions protest: Picture project, presentation by Norma Orozco
  - -Norma- Getting to their (Matt) pockets is the way to get to them to comply with what we want. \*Picture campaign- poster board saying "I am a student. I live in Isla Vista. I will not rent at 781 EDN until Justice is done." And then have people take pictures with this sign and blast these pictures everywhere to let Matt know that the student population what's going on and will not tolerate.
  - -E-mail: ivtupictures@gmail to receive the pictures and we can distribute them. Norma- will be making presentations in classrooms.

### F-2 New Business

# a. Brief description from agenda

MOTION/SECOND: Tran/Esslinger

Motion appoint Miranda as new case manager.

ACTION: Vote: ALL to APPROVE.

Staff/Advisor Instruction/Request: INSERT if APPLICABLE

Responsible for Follow-through: N/A
Additional approval required: NO

#### G. DISCUSSION ITEMS

#### H. REMARKS

### **ADJOURNMENT**